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MINUTES OF MEETING
JUNE 18, 2015

A meeting of the Sarpy County Visitors Committee was convened in an open and public session in the County Administrative Conference Room on June 18, 2015.

Notice of the meeting was given in advance thereto by publication in the Suburban Newspapers on June 10, 2015; proof of publication is on file at the County Tourism Office.  Notice of the meeting was simultaneously given to all members of the Sarpy County Visitors Committee.  All proceedings were taken while the convened meeting was open to the public.

PRESENT:  Dave Compton, Kyle Fisher, Steve Hilton, Bob Hill, Jr. Mark Wayne, Don Kelly, and Linda Revis

ABSENT:  Michelle Alexander, Margaret White, Jan Vala

The meeting was called to order by chair, Kyle Fisher.  Minutes of the May meeting were approved on a motion by Compton, seconded by Hill.  Motion carried.

The financials were reviewed and discussed.  Motion to approve as printed was made by
Compton, seconded by Hilton.  Motion carried.

Director’s Report:  Linda reported on the number of visitors to the office and the number of visitor guides mailed out.  She also reported that a new “Tourism Information” sign has been
Put on the awning of our building.  She passed around the new postcards that are a give-a-way.

Linda reported we are going to do a targeted marketing campaign on line with it being focused on a 75 mile radius of Brookings South Dakota.   We discussed airport advertising at the baggage claim area and decided not to do it at this time.

Linda reported the new Athletic Events Coordinator will start on June 29th.

Linda reported that we had four open dates on The Morning Blend and asked for ideas
Of who to contact to possibly fill those spots.

Champions Village just finished their first week with 26 teams of 10-11 year olds.  The next two weeks with host 12 year olds.

Linda reported there is a lot going on in the County during the next month:  Sumtur Amphitheater; concerts at Shadow Lake; music at Soaring Wings; Baseball games; Gifford Farm events; the AAA All Star Game and more!  Check out the calendar of events on our web page.

Linda reported the Cornfield to Cornfield run that we gave marketing money to has just under 750 runners. 

Linda brought before the committee a email request for financial assistance for River Fest.  
(July 18-19) Their request did not come in 90 days prior to their event (grant rules) nor did it state an amount requested.  All Committee Members felt River Fest was a great event, but discussed the time frame and lack of amount requested.  It did not go further for lack of a motion.

Mark Wayne discussed the proposed new Aquatic Center at La Vista and passed around a proposal from Hunden Strategic Partners to review and test the assumptions and projections for the aquatic tennis sports complex.  La Vista was asking for the County to pay a portion of the costs of the analysis.  After some discussion, it was moved by Hill, seconded by Compton, that we give $10,000.00 from Tourism to help cover the cost of the analysis.  Motion carried.

Commissioner Don Kelly briefly reported that the Finance Committee (which he is a part of) is going to take a hard look at all County budgets.

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.

Next meeting July 16, 2015 and it will be held in the County Board Room
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